THORNGUMBALD, CAMERTON & RYEHILL PARISH COUNCIL MINUTES OF THE PROCEEDINGS OF A MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 23 MARCH 2022

Present: Cllrs Adamson, Bottomley, Ferrier, Hardy, Kirlew-Morris, Melia-Craven, Munro,

Richardson, Steel, Twidal,

Guests: Ward Councillor D Winter, 11 Members of Public

Members of Public were given 15 minutes to raise their concerns prior to opening the meeting.

The residents present raised their concerns about the 'Rough Sleeper' known as Ricky in the village. They feel let down by the Authority/Police and do not know who to contact regarding this Anti-Social Behaviour problem. Cllr Munro explained that the ERYC are responsible for Anti-Social Behaviour, he explained about the Community Trigger that had been activated with ERYC and that they are working with the Police, the Parish Council and Ward Councillors to try and resolve the problem. The Parish Council are as frustrated as the residents and suggested a public meeting with all the Agencies to allow residents to ask questions direct to those responsible. Clerk said she will speak with ERYC to arrange a meeting. Clerk has a direct contact number with Rough Sleeper Co-ordinator to arrange for any rubbish etc to be removed as soon as possible and asked the residents to report any problems to her.

Meeting commenced at 7.35pm

569. **Declaration of Interest:**

None

570. Apologies for absence:

Cllrs Forbes, Hardy

571. Confirmation of Minutes:

The Minutes of the meeting held on 23 March 2022 were **RESOLVED** as a correct record of the proceedings thereat.

572. Clerk's Report:

- Tim Runkee has confirmed to meet with the Playing Field Committee on a Tuesday 29 March 2022, feedback will be brought to the April meeting.
- Both Hooks Lane and Main Road have been listed for traffic surveys, confirmation of date has not yet been received.
- Queen's Jubilee Tree Planting at Cemetery on Friday 11 March 2022 was very successful, Mr Steve Robinson one of the oldest residents in the Parish was invited to help plant the tree which was kindly donated by Cllr Denise Hardy. Ray Duffill was present to take photos and he put an article in the Holderness Gazette. Details will be forwarded to NACO the organizing committee.
- Queen's Jubilee Gala Committee met again on 7th March 2022, it was agreed that Plumtree Road Playing Field will be used for the event. A number of stalls have agreed to attend,

- Food, drink and ice cream along with a dog show, Golf, Football and traditional games if anyone would like to join to help with the organization please let me know.
- Thorngumbald Pre-School have applied for grants to pay for the outdoor classroom but as yet have not been successful, they will continue to look for funding.
- We will start to put the 'Jubilee Journal' together over the next week, if anyone has any
 specific ideas please let me know via email, once this has been done, I will email a draft
 copy to everyone.
- The 3rd Defibrillator in the Parish was installed today, it is sited on the wall of MJ's Chippy in the Shopping Centre on Church Lane. This still needs to be registered and will then be fully operational.
- ERYC forwarded a request (Unable to say from who because of GDPR), asking that the
 bus shelter on Main Road, Camerton be moved or removed as it is restricting viewing when
 driving near the junction. I did question this, as the Bus Shelter has been in situ at least 10
 years if not more, ERYC said they would contact the relevant person asking them to
 forward their issues to the PC.
- I completed the relevant paperwork to apply for the 'Omicron' Support Grant, unfortunately due to the funds going into a 'Parish Council' account the application does not meet the eligibility criteria which has been made much tighter than for previous grants.
- Alan Barker, Executive Officer for ERNLLCA retires in June of this year, he will be greatly
 missed as is a wealth of knowledge, and his replacement is Tom Clay who takes up the
 role in May.

573. Receive Information:

- Members received a letter from Humberside Police & Crime Commissioner regarding 'Community Payback' Projects. Clerk to contact suggesting tidying overgrown allotments at Ryehill.
- Members received document from ERYC who have been selected for Pilot to shape design of neighbourhoods.
- Members received document ERYC East Riding Community Governance Review.
- Members received Humberside Police February Newsletter.
- Members received East Riding Housing Needs Survey.
- A letter from David Serjeant was received offering his resignation as a councillor, due to
 his on-going commitments with 'Hull for Hero's' he is unable to give the time to this role.
 Clerk to write to David thanking him for his time as a councillor.
- NALC 2021/22 National Salary Awards have been agreed.

ERYC - Planning Decisions

- 21/01046/PLF Camerton Lodge, Main Road, Camerton Erection of single storey extension to outbuilding and re-building of existing lean-to extension, associated alterations and change of use to holiday let accommodation with new vehicle access (Part retrospective) (Revised Plans and Description) RESOLVED
- 21/04337/PLF 50 St Martins Road, Thorngumbald Construction of roof dormer to front elevation RESOLVED

574. **To Resolve:**

• It was discussed that each child of the Parish under the age of 16 be gifted a Queen's Platinum Jubilee Commemorative Pin Badge. It was agreed to publish an application form in the next journal to ask parents/carers to apply for these. **RESOLVED**

- Members agreed to contribute to the Parish Jubilee Gala a fund of £1,000, this will come from S137 of the budget, any funds not used will go back to the general budget -RESOLVED
- Members revisited the possibility of asking ERYC to allow the Parish to be responsible
 for the green space what the old Junior School was. Previous documents were
 confusing and inaccurate, Cllr Munro suggested drafting a new document to apply for a
 licence. There may be restrictions as to what it can be used for so need to speak with
 Sports England to clarify. It was agreed to move forward with this, Cllr Munro and Clerk
 to meet to discuss. RESOLVED

• Planning Application:

22/00750/PLF – Land West of Stockholm Hill Farm, Thorn Road, Hedon - Change of use of agricultural land to a dog walking and dog training field including parking, fencing and gates - **RESOLVED**

21/04343/PLF – 2 Hooks Lane, Thorngumbald - Erection of two storey extension to side including dormer with first floor recessed balcony to front and replacement garage, alterations to front and rear dormer windows, erection of single storey front extensions and application of render to dwelling (Amended Plans) - **RESOLVED**

575. Accounts for Payment

Parish - 17 February 2022 - 23 March 2022	
AV Russell – jubilee decoration	31.59
AV Russell – flag	7.99
B Russell – DBS & Phone top up	67.00
M Wilson – fuel	55.01
Wel Medical Ltd – De Fib cabinet	439.26
HART – donation	250.00
Supplies – cleaning	93.86
NFU – van insurance	441.52
Business Stream – playing Fields Water	7.05
Eon – electricity	252.00
Eon – gas	218.00
NEST – pension	106.75
John Deere – monthly instalment	163.09
KCOM – office	120.00
Everflow - Water	39.09
ICO	40.00
HMRC	1181.60
Wages	
Clerk)	
Village Hall Secretary)	4470.51
Maintenance/Caretaker)	
Cleaner)	

Petty Cash Account – 17 February 2022 – 2 Top up	23 March 2022
Balance	463.11
Cash Tin	
Balance	1.69
Petty Cash Total	464.80
Accounts for March were discussed and RESO Monthly Budgets were received - RESOLVED	
 Cllr Munro to update website, explain how to upload documents to Clerk to enable her to update. Cllr Ferrier asked clerk to put heading in subject line for emails. 	

Dated:

576.

Chairman